Office Of The City Clerk



City OF Irvine

Office Of

The Mapor

Home Of The

Mountain Mushroom Festival

Last Weekend In April

101 Chestnut Street
Irvine, KY 40336

March 24, 2022

Dear Mr. Saylor and Estill County School Board,

Subject: Proposal for use of school bus as a shuttle during the Mountain Mushroom Festival, April 23 and 24

The City of Irvine mayor James Gross, City of Irvine police chief John Sturniolo, and Mountain Mushroom Festival committee are planning for the 30th annual festival. Since the Irvine Hwy. 52 Bridge will be closed during the festival we have concerns about traffic flow for our many visitors and are striving to make the traffic flow as efficiently and quickly as possible. Following is our proposal.

- Use an Estill County School school bus as a shuttle on Saturday, April 23, 10 a.m. 6 p.m. and Sunday, April 24, 10 a.m. – 5 p.m.
- The shuttle route will be: pick-up point at the Estill County High School. Travel to the drop-off at the Central Office. Proceed to Park Avenue, Carhartt Avenue, and turn left at Main Street/Carhartt Avenue. Return to the high school with continuous shuttles throughout April 23 24 every 30 minutes.
- The Mountain Mushroom Festival funds will pay the bus driver's hourly rate as set by the school board and cost of fuel.
- An invoice will be prepared by the school board and presented to Irvine City Hall, Mountain Mushroom Festival, 101 Chestnut Street, Irvine, KY 40336 for the bus drivers' payment and fuel cost after the festival.

Thank you for your consideration.

Trancine Bonny

Sincerely,

Francine Bonny

Mountain Mushroom Festival chairman